## NOTICE OF INTENT TO FILL VACANCY BY APPOINTMENT

The citizens of the City of Cresco, Iowa are hereby notified that the City Council has received notice of the resignation of the At-large council seat formerly held by David Brenno. The office of this council seat will be vacant as of December 31, 2021, pursuant to Section 69.2, Code of Iowa.

You are further notified that the Council has elected to fill the vacancy by appointment, on December 20, 2021, at the regular City Council meeting at Cresco City Hall that begins at 5:30 pm. The appointment will become effective January 3, 2022 and will continue until the next City election held in November, 2023, as defined in Section 69.12 of the Code of Iowa.

Eligible citizens wishing to be appointed to fill the vacancy must contact the City Clerk's office and complete an application form prior to December 10, 2021.

Be advised that in the event a written petition is filed with the City Clerk within fourteen (14) days after the appointment is made, the above stated appointment to fill the elected office vacancy will be considered temporary and the City Council shall call a special election to fill the vacancy permanently. A petition requesting the special election shall contain at least two hundred names, signatures and residing addresses from eligible electors of the City of Cresco or the number of names, signatures and residing addresses equal to fifteen percent (15%) of the voters who voted in the preceding regular election, whichever is less.

This notice is given as required by Section 372.13(2)(a) of the lowa Code.

Michelle Elton, City Clerk